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calendar
A convoy in memory of the

50th anniversary of the Inter-
state system will go through
Goodland at 1:33 p.m. Wednes-
day. Antique vehicles are invited
to join; 25 vehicles are already in
the convoy. Everyone not joining
the convoy is encouraged to be on
the south Caldwell Ave. overpass
next to Armstrong Addition to
wave.

Freestyle wrestling practice
for kids of any age will be Wed-
nesday and Friday at 6 p.m. in
the Max Jones Fieldhouse. Call
Terry Bahe at 890-6393 or 821-
2844.

TNT Singles will meet at 6:30
p.m. Thursday at Edwards Hall
for cards, games and food. Call
899-2733.

Inventory Clearance Sale at
the former Cobblestone Garden
and Floral Center will be from 8
a.m. to 1 p.m. Friday and Satur-
day at 508 E. 12th. Proceeds will
go to the Goodland School Dis-
trict. Tools, hardware, lumber, lat-
tice, garden and greenhouse sup-
plies, candelabras, silk flowers,
seasonal decor, Christmas decora-
tions and trees and display units
are for sale.

Youth Skills Day will be from
9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Saturday at
Bellamy Farms, 1615 County
Road 51. Call Troy Mannis 821-

1838 or Bob Juleson at 821-1207
to register.

SHARE sign up for the July
distribution of food will be until
Monday, July 17, at the Sherman
County Health Department. Pick
up will be from 10:30 to 11:30
a.m. Saturday, June 24, at the
Goodland Elks Lodge for the
June distribution.

A bike rodeo will be held 9 to
11 a.m. Tuesday, June 27, at the
4-H building. Children ages six
through 11 can bring their bikes
for city registration, safety check
and a bicycle obstacle course.
Prizes will be given. Registra-
tion is due by Friday, June 23,
at the Sunflower Extension Dis-
trict Office. Call 890-4880. Spon-
sored by the Goodland Police
Department, City/County Recre-
ation and the extension district.
Parents must sign a release.

The Goodland Art Walk is
open through the end of June.
Ten businesses along a mile-long
walk on Main Street are each ex-
hibiting the work of a featured
artist and distributing entry forms
for a special give-away at the end
of the month. Sponsoring busi-
nesses and the artists at each in-
clude the Antique Warehouse,
exhibiting watercolors by Elwyn
Vatcher; Carnegie Arts Center,
woodworking by George
Adelgren; El Dorado Western
Wear, stained glass by Gary and

Cynthia Kickler; Garcia’s Home
Furnishing, soft sculpture and
trompe l’oiel by Shirley Houston;
the Activities Center, painted win-
dows by Linda Foster; High Plains
Office Supply, woodworking by
Doug Hilty; Melody’s Picnic in
the Park, crafts by Melody Hartz-
ler; Mr. Jim’s, drawings and car-
toons by Steve Guenther; and
Sherman County Economic De-
velopment, Native American art
by Marilyn Cooper. Work from
each artist will be rotated through-
out the month so that new pieces
will be on display each week.
Each Saturday, singers and
musicians will perform from 10
a.m. to 1 p.m. at different loca-
tions downtown.
school calendar

Wednesday: Junior Cowboy
Basketball Camp 8 a.m. All-Kids
Theater rehearsal 11 a.m. in the
high school auditorium.

Thursday: Junior Cowboy
Basketball Camp 8 a.m.
senior center menu

Wednesday: Tuna salad sand-
wich, sliced tomatoes, plums,
bread and macaroni salad. Thurs-
day: Ham and beans, creamy
broccoli and cauliflower salad,
cornbread and blushing pears.
Friday: Baked chicken, mashed
potatoes and gravy, cook’s choice
vegetable, bread and applesauce
gelatin.
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Please accept our heart felt thanks for the many
birthday cards and well wishes we received for our
90th Birthdays, May 29 and June 19.

Eunice and Leon Liljegren

student news
Jared Doke, Edson, was on the

dean’s list at Central Missouri State
University in Warrensburg, Mo. His
academic work earned him a place
on the 4.0 list.

Amanda Weber, Goodland, re-
ceived a Roy and Nellie M. Craw-
ford Scholarship at Emporia State
University. The award was an-
nounced at the annual student nurse
recognition ceremony Friday, May
12, 2006.

Rebecca Gattshall, Goodland,
graduated magna cum laude from
Oklahoma Panhandle State Univer-
sity with a Bachelor of Fine Arts
degree in art during university’s
96th commencement ceremony on
Saturday, May 20. Her parents are
William Gattshall and Diane Gatt-
shall of Goodland.

Kaitlin Lee, Goodland, signed a
letter of intent to join the national
award winning debate and forensics
program at Kansas Wesleyan Uni-
versity.
birthdays

Evelyn Kling will be celebrating
her 96th birthday Thursday, June
22, 2006. Her family requests a card
shower sent to her at 516 E. Sixth,
Apt. 201, Goodland, Kan. 67735.

Jessie Owens Enfield will be
celebrating her 80th birthday Mon-
day, June 26, 2006. Her family re-
quests a card shower sent to her at
606 E. 11th, Goodland, Kan. 67735.
activities

The Carnegie Arts Center is
open from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. Tues-
day through Friday and from 1 to
4 p.m. Saturday, Sunday and
Monday. “Oriental Rugs — Gar-
den Carpets” is on display through
Friday, June 30. Figures from the
Summer Art Institute’s “Stuck on
George Segal” class will be dis-
played until the end of the month.
area events

The Lake Atwood County
Challenge Race will be at 7:30
a.m. Central Time Tuesday, July
4. The men will run four times
around the lake (5 miles), and the
women will run twice around the
lake (2.5 miles). Each finisher earns
points for his or her county. There
are no awards or entry fees. The race
is the first event of the annual Lake
Atwood Day celebration sponsored
by the Atwood Rotary Club.

Admission to the Prairie Mu-
seum of Art and History will be
free from 1 to 5 p.m. Central Time
Sundays at 1905 S. Franklin in
Colby. The museum is also open
from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Central Time
Monday to Friday and 1 to 5 p.m.
Saturday.
health department

The Sherman County Health De-
partment at 1622 Broadway is open
from 8 a.m. to noon and 1 to 5 p.m.
Monday-Friday.

Wednesday: WIC in Atwood.
Scheduled appointments. Thurs-
day: WIC in Goodland. Scheduled
appointments. Blood pressures
9:30 a.m. at Sparks Towers. Fri-
day: Scheduled appointments.

Blood pressures; infants’,
children’s and adult’s immuniza-
tions; health assessments for Kan
Be Healthy, daycare and school en-
try; fasting blood sugar and hemo-
globin; family planning; and toenail
clipping available by appointment.
Sharps containers are available
free. Call 890-4888.

If you have questions, concerns
or complaints about child care, call
the health department.

Water Testing — The Northwest
Local Environmental Protection

Group does well evaluations, in-
cluding testing for bacteria and ni-
trates. To schedule an evaluation or
discuss environmental concerns,
call the Health Department at 890-
4888.
hospital volunteers

Gift shop hours are 9 a.m. to noon
and 1 to 4 p.m.; a.m. and p.m. vol-
unteers are in the gift shop.

Wednesday: Shirley Hayden,
a.m.; Chet Ross, p.m.; and Mazie
Sutton, courtesy. Thursday: Faye
Paxton, a.m. Friday: Sutton, cour-
tesy.
alumni reunion

The High Plains Museum will be
displaying school photos during the
2006 alumni reunion. The museum
needs photographs from the 1980s
and ’90s. Graduates from those de-
cades should call the museum at
890-4595 or stop by if they can pro-
vide pictures.
cell phone drive

Save a Life Give a Phone collects
used cell phones and refurbishes
them to provide 911 access for do-
mestic violence victims locally and
nationwide, including all YWCA
Domestic Violence Shelters.
Phones are also provided to the eld-
erly and others in need of an emer-
gency cell phone. The group has a
drop-off point at American Com-
munications, 813 Main. Call
Jeannie Topliff at 899-2426 or
Candice 866-448-2366.
recycling

The Goodland High School li-
brary is recycling used cell
phones, ink jet printer and Laser-
Jet cartridges. The school receives
from nothing to $2 for cartridges
and nothing to $5 for cell phones.
Drop them by the high school li-
brary or office. If you have several
and would like them picked up, call
the library at 899-5656 to make ar-
rangements. The money goes to
support National Honor Society,

Scholar’s Bowl, Science Olym-
piad, Electric Car and extra library
projects.
thrift store

Anyone wanting to donate to the
Goodland Churches Thrift Shop
should call 899-2007 to arrange to
meet by the door in the alley and
take donations directly from the car
to the warehouse.

The store needs zippered bags
like those bedding and curtains are
sold in, seal-a-meal bags or any
bags that can be heat-sealed and
jewelry gift boxes.
alateen

A former Alateen member and an
Al-Anon member have formed an
Alateen support group that will
meet from 6 to 7 p.m. on Mondays
at 1275 W. Sixth in Colby. The
group is for relatives and friends of
alcoholics and is open to anyone 19
years old or under. Call 785-462-
8152 or 462-6101.
tiny-k

Tiny-k Early Intervention Ser-
vices, formerly the Early Interven-
tion Networks, promotes develop-
ment among infants and toddlers
with special needs. The Northwest
Kansas Educational Service Center
in Oakley provides these services
free of charge to children in this
area.

Services include speech, devel-
opmental, vision and hearing
screenings to all children and physi-
cal/occupational therapy and devel-
opmental training to children who
qualify. Call 785-672-3125, ext.
115.
preschool

Sherman County Head Start is a
free preschool for eligible 3 and 4
year olds. The federally funded pro-

gram is targeted to families who
meet certain economic guidelines
and provides hearing, vision, den-
tal and educational screenings. Nu-
tritious meals are served, and par-
ents are encouraged to get involved
in their children’s education

Families interested in having
their child in the program should
call Julie Dautel or Carrie Starns at
899-2552 or go to Sherman County
Head Start, 823 W. 11th.

Valerie Luna and Pablo Hernan-
dez of Goodland plan to marry Sat-
urday, July 29, 2006, at the Our
Lady of Perpetual Help Catholic
Church.

Father Norbert Dlabal will offi-
ciate the 3 p.m. ceremony. A recep-
tion will follow at 6 p.m. at the
Goodland Elks Lodge.

The bride-elect is the daughter of
Alejandra Hernandez of Torreon,
Mexico. Her grandparents are Luisa
and Ramon Gutierrez.

The prospective groom is the son
of Manuel and Reina Hernandez of
Goodland. His grandparents are

Miguel and Maria Hernandez.
The bride-elect is a 2006 Good-

land High School graduate. The
prospective groom gradated from
Goodland High School in 2003 and
is in the engineering technology
program at the Northwest Kansas
Technical College.

Couple
to marry
in July

Luna and Hernandez

obituaries
Judith Ann Evert
Judith Ann (Walker) Evert, a

1949 graduate of Sherman Commu-
nity High School, died Saturday,
June 17, 2006, at Providence Me-
morial Hospital in Portland, Ore.

She lost a battle with cancer.
A memorial service will be held

in Stevenson, Wash., on Thursday,
June 22, 2006.

Donations may be made in her
name to Providence Hood River
Memorial Hospital, Patient Infu-
sion Fund, Box 149, Hood River,
Oregon 97031.

Clayton Glenn
Vath

Clayton Glenn Vath, month-old
great-grandson of Edna Golem-
boski of Kanorado, died Monday,
June 12, 2006, at St. Catherine Hos-
pital in Garden City.

He was born May 12, 2006, at

Garden City, the son of Andrew G.
and Jaclyn M. (Gross) Vath.

Preceding him in death were his
great-grandparents, Irwin and
Muriel Vath, John and Nelle
Schartz, Alphonse Gross and Frank
Golemboski.

Other survivors include his par-
ents, Cimarron; grandparents, Rob-
ert and Jane Vath of Cimarron and
Art and Dorothy Gross of Hays; and
another great-grandmother, Josie
Gross of Hays.

Vigil services were Wednesday,
June 14, at the St. Stanislaus Catho-
lic Church in Ingalls. A funeral
Mass was Thursday, June 15, 2006,
at the church with the Rev. Joseph
Bahr presiding. Burial followed at
Cimarron Cemetery.

Memorials may be made to SIDS
Network of Kansas in care of
Swaim Funeral Home, 1901 Sixth
Ave., Dodge City, Kan. 67801.

Condolences may be left at
www.swaimfuneralhome.com.

Kerr

By Sharon Corcoran
The Goodland Star-News

Before parishioners start spilling
out onto the lawn, a
Goodland church has de-
cided it’s time for a big-
ger building.

Members of the Son-
rise Christian Church
have voted to sell the
church and parsonage at
901, 905 and 907 Cald-
well and to look for land
for a new church. Plans
are being drawn for a new building,

said Pastor Charles Kerr; the con-
gregation hopes the building will be
ready in six to nine months.

Tom Harrison with
Homeland Real Estate is
listing the old property,
Kerr said, at $155,000.
That would give the church
enough money to build
what it needs and be debt-
free, the pastor said.

“Our auditorium only
seats about 65,” Kerr said.
“It’s not big enough.”

The property, the former Sage

Sonrise Church to sell old, build new
and Smith Funeral Home, is not
conducive to church programs,
he added, and it lacks space for
classrooms and fellowship ar-
eas.

“We want to build something that
functions as a church,” he said, “and
is more conducive to growth.”

There is room for three apart-
ments and a three-bedroom house
on the property, Kerr said; it would
make a lot better income property
than it does a church.

Sonrise has been at the location
about 20 years, he added.

Internet tonight! Call 899-2338.

Carolyn Kay
McMahon
Nov.  26, 1939
 June 14, 2006

Carolyn Kay McMahon, 66, former
Goodland resident died Wednesday,
June 14, 2006, at her home in
Hutchinson, Kans.
She was born Nov. 26, 1939, in Salina,

Kan. to Goodhardt Lawrence & Ellen
Mae (Holmes)  Giersch.

She graduated from Abilene High School
in 1957. She attended Fort Hays State.

She Married Pat. L. McMahon, Jr. on June 27,
1959 in Abilene, Kans.

McMahon was a retired health industry worker of 25 years and “Kandy the
Clown” for over 38 years through the Knights of Columbus.
McMahon was a member of Sweet Adelines; Beta Sigma Phi, Altar Society of
the Church of the Holy Cross, and a volunteer for Hospice.
Survivors include her husband Pat; two sons, Michael McMahon of Salina,
Kan. and Daniel Lynn McMahon of Wichita, Kan.; a daughter, Patricia Marie
Kentop of Rose Hill, Kan.; a brother Marvin Giersch of Durango, Colo.; and
eight grandchildren. She was preceded in death by parents.
Parish Services were Sunday, June 18 at the Church of the Holy Cross. Ser-
vices were Monday, June 19, 10:30 a.m., at Church of the Holy Cross, in
Hutchinson, Kan., with Father Joseph Eckberg officiating. Graveside services
were Monday, June 19 at 4 p.m. at the Mount St. Joseph Cemetery in Abilene,
Kan.
Memorials may be sent in care of Elliot Mortuary to Hospice of Reno County
or Holy Family Camp for Disabled-Wichita Diocese.


